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News from the President 
From Rob, KV8P 

 

Hopefully everyone dug out and stayed warm this past month!  Riding Mother Natureôs roller coaster in Ohio 

certainly isnôt always as fun as rollercoasters should be.  haha.  I think my daughter has gotten her fill of snow 

for the winter already, so we are doing a lot better than last year.  I fired up the HF rig for a net the day after our 

snow and my SWR instantly told me that the feed-point was ñburiedò. Iôm glad that was all that was 

wrong!  Iôm going to have to insulate that!   

  

Speaking of coldé, thanks to everyone that came out to operate Winter Field Day with us on the 26th!  Setting 

up antennas in the cold is brutal, but the companionship was fantastic!  This was a great event for offering some 

unique operating conditions and helped break up the otherwise operations-free winter!  I continue to be so 

proud of our focus on our members and their learning.  Big thanks to our elmers who helped make the event a 

no stress learning environment for those wanting to learn something new! 

  

Iôm happy to announce that thanks to our friends at Gold Medal Ideas, the TMRA apparel store is now open and 

available with our first available club logo!  Check it out at ñhttp://www.goldmedalideas.com/tmraò .  More to 

logos to come, so be sure to check back!  Ron, N8RLH , and James, WD8IOL , are putting their terrific skills 

to work to create some new and additional logo options for us.  Big thanks for that effort gents!  

  

Youôll all have to put up with me as a presenter again at 

our February 13th meeting.  (no heckling. . . haha)  Iôm 

planning to go online over the internet with my home 

station and show some of the benefits and features of the 

Software Defined Radio (Flex Radio, in particular, in my 

case).  Iôve learned a lot over the past year, so it is worth 

sharing!  In March we have a remote presentation 

scheduled with Randy, WU2S, on AREDN mesh 

networking.  

  

Lastly, big thanks to Dave, KD8EVN , and Alan, 

W8ALM , for putting together our new W8HHF QSL 

cards.  They are on order and we have some to return when they arrive.  More at the February meeting! 

  

Until next month! 

73,  

  

Rob, KV8P 

kv8p@kv8p.com 

 

TMRA Amateur Radio Beacon 
February 2019 

 

Army MARS Video Presentation at the January 

TMRA Meeting                            - w8muk photo 

http://www.goldmedalideas.com/tmra
mailto:kv8p@kv8p.com
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ARES News 
From Tim, KD8IU  

boxcar@toast.net. 
 

The hospital emergency drill will be February 2.  

The next Lucas County ARES board and general meeting will be held 

Saturday February 23. The meeting location is at St Luke's Hospital in the 

basement Private Dining Room near the cafeteria. The meeting starts at 

9:00am. 

ARES is looking for members to help with the February Hospital Radio Test. 

If you are a registered member of Lucas County ARES, are available on Saturday Feb 2nd between 10:00 and 

about noon, and can man a station at a local hospital, contact Tim, KD8IZU , at boxcar@toast.net 

The Toledo Radio Amateur Radio Club will meet at the 

Maumee Branch Library on February 20, at 7:00 PM. 

Please tune into the Lucas County ARES in Brief Net, 

Sunday nights on the 147.270 repeater at 7:30pm for the 

latest information. 

The photo, at left, is from the January ARES meeting, 

courtesy of Brad, WB8RG. 

Lucas County ARES congratulates the following members on being elected to the Board of Trustees at the 

January ARES Meeting: Mike, N8GBU; Jim, KE8IJU ; Rich, KE8IJV ; and Rob, KV8P. Each elected 

member will serve a two-year term as a trustee, who oversees the financial aspects of the organization. 
 

Technician License Classes, VE Testing, and CW Classes 
From Steve, KC8TVW 

Congratulations to the new Technician licensees: KE8LHW, Scott  and KE8LHX, Ed   

The weather has not been great for CW classes. 

For information about the Technician License Class, VE testing or CW practice contact Steve, KC8TVW .  

Phone: 419-467-3734 or email: kc8tvw@arrl.net. 

TMRA Hamfest 
Donôt forget that the TMRA Hamfest will be Sunday, March 17, 2019 at the Student Health and Activity Center 

(SHAC) at Owens Community College, 30335 Oregon Road, Perrysburg, Ohio. The hamfest features the usual 

selection of ham radio equipment, computers, software, shareware, electronic parts, soldering equipment, and 

hard-to-find items that you see only at hamfests. It also features VE testing, a silent auction of ham gear, and 

three education forums: ñARES in Ohio,ò ñDesigning and Building a Deployable Emergency Communication 

Go Kitò and ñFLDigi Digital Communications.ò 

 

Set-up will be Saturday, March 16. Many volunteers will be needed both days. Contact Brian, WD8MXR , if 

you have not already volunteered. See you there! 

mailto:boxcar@toast.net
mailto:boxcar@toast.net
mailto:kc8tvw@arrl.net
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Wint er Field Day 
 
Here are photos from Winter Field Day held on January 26, 2019, courtesy of Brad, WB8RG. 
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And two photos courtesy of Rob, KV8P. 

 

 

 

TMRA Technical Committee  
Dan, KE8UE, Chairman 

 

Hi everyone I know it's a little late, but I hope you 

had a Happy Holiday Season.  

  

53.110, 6 Meter Repeater: We are still having 

some interference problems with this 

machine.  Tom, KD8WCD, has been working hard on pinpointing the problem and we believe it is a billboard 

sign.  We have had a couple of nets without any problems.  This net is at 9:00 pm on Monday evening. 

  

147.270, 2 Meter Repeater: There is some good news.  We have found a used power supply for the Motorola 

MTR 2000 and it should be back in service very soon.  This will give better receive and 100 watts output, and 

the downtown receive should also be back up and running. 

  

442.850, 440 Repeater: Repeater is doing well and, in the future, will have aa-star and echo link capability as 

well as analog. The Motorola MTR 20000 is working well and it provides us with 100 watts of output. 

  

224.140, 220 Repeater: Repeater had some fine tuning and seems to be working very well. Also.  I had heard 

of reports of full quieting from a mobile down South of Bowling Green at Route 6 and US 25. 

  

442.750, D-Star Repeater: This repeater is working well and does not seem to have any problems at this time. 

  

Fusion and the 900 are both working well with no problems. 

  

A new board was ordered and received for the Club Controller and it needs to have audios rebalanced for 

repeaters and the University of Toledo.  The battery backup system is about 90% installed and should be ready 

by spring and any severe weather that we might encounter. 

  

The Tech committee is always working hard to keep the systems operating as quickly as possible.  My hats off 

to everyone on the committee that puts in time to help other committee members and other club members work 

on the systems. 

  

Thanks, and have a great February.  Also, remember we will need help with hamfest in March [third weekend] 

and also there is SSB on 50.255 on Thursdays at 9:00 pm for 6 meter enthusiasts. 
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Grid Square Chase 
From Rob, KV8P, President 

 

Two of our club members did exceptionally well this past year in the ARRL International Grid Chase!  Darin, 

KD8WBZ , scored #1357 out of 44947 participants - top 3.1%. Dave, KD8EVN, scored #2529 out of 44947 

participants - top 5.6%.   Those are numbers worth celebrating!  Very nice! 

 

TMRA Profile: Dan Cunningham,  KE8UE  

By Glenn, W8MUK, Editor  

 

 

 

 

Were your teenage years filled with the music of rock-n-roll? Do the names Smokey Robinson and the 

Miracles, the Marvelettes, the Temptations, Martha and the Vandellas, the Jackson Five, the Beatles, and a host 

of other performers bring fond memories? Then maybe you wished that you could work at one of the local radio 

stations and be a part of the rock music scene.  Then you could wish that you were Dan, KE8UE, a long-time 

TMRA member. 

 

From station engineer, to announcer, even as a 

cameraman, Dan worked at a variety of stations in Ohio 

and California. Perhaps youôll recognize the station call 

signs of WOHO, WDHO CH. 24 which is now WNWO, 

and WTTO. Dan worked at all of these stations.  

 

From 8 years-old, Dan grew up in South Toledo and, as it 

turns out, only a few blocks from where I grew up. He 

played in the same parks, his family shopped in the same stores, he also frequently visited the nearby Toledo 

Zoo, and he went to the same high school. After moving to Whitehouse, Ohio, Dan volunteered as a fireman 

and a EMT-A.  
 

In 1986, Dan was invited to attend a TMRA meeting and agreed to chair 

the picnic committee. Later he ran a net, was a trustee for ten years, and 

today is chairman of the Technical Committee. He upgraded through his 

General, Advanced, and Amateur Extra licenses, and even holds a 

General Radio Telephone license. Early in his amateur radio days, Dan 

built and quickly disassembled his own amplifier. Youôll have to talk to 

him if you want to hear the full story. 

 

Danôs basement ham shack is a fascinating place. It is filled with radios, 

amplifiers, accessories, five computers, and a bank of co-ax switches to 

connect his numerous radios with his 14 antennas mounted on and 

between his three towers. Soft-spoken and always smiling, Dan patiently 

explained the function of each piece of equipment, coax switch and 

cable, and computer. Although he is equipped to operate on almost every 

band, he told me you will find him mostly on voice between the six-

meters and 33 centimeters bands.  
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In addition to his ham radio gear, Dan has an attractive display of 

memorabilia from his days as a volunteer fireman and EMT-A. He also 

has a large operating model train display. Listening to him 

enthusiastically talk about being a volunteer fireman, and building his 

model trains, itôs clear Dan has interests beyond ham radio.  

 

Danôs technical expertise, experience in radio broadcasting, skills in 

building his ham shack and antenna farm, and demonstrated capabilities 

running nets, setting up at Field Day, and at other operating events make 

him a valuable asset at TMRA. Each month, he and others from TMRA, 

work to keep our numerous repeaters operating ï not an easy task! Each 

summer, Dan hosts a picnic for the Tech Committee and other TMRA 

members. He generously shares his time and knowledge with anyone 

who asks. Youôll even find him writing updates from the Tech 

Committee for the newsletter.  

 

Dan, like many others of his generation, is a connection to the past of 

ham radio. We ought to value them and utilize their knowledge as long as we can.  
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Photos courtesy of Glenn, W8MUK 

 

 

 

The TMRA Hamfest is Sunday, March 17, at Owens Community College 

Student Health and Activity Center 

30335 Oregon Road 

Perrysburg, Ohio 

 


